Cape Elizabeth Employee Health Insurance Review Committee 
Committee Established
There is hereby established the Cape Elizabeth Employee Health Insurance Review Committee The committee shall consist of 7 members jointly appointed by the Town Council Chairman and the School Board Chair. One member shall be a member of the Cape Elizabeth Town Council and one member shall be a member of the Cape Elizabeth School Board.  Anyone in the business of selling health care coverage or currently working for a company offering health care coverage is excluded from membership due to potential conflict of interest.    
The committee shall elect its own chair and secretary. 
 
Committee Charge
The Cape Elizabeth Employee Health Insurance Review Committee shall review the health care coverage and benefits offered to municipal and school employees. The committee shall prepare recommendations for opportunities for changes in coverages provided to employees, for changes in providers of coverage and for employee/employer cost shares.   The committee shall include an analysis of how any recommendations may influence the ability of the local government/school department to recruit and retain quality employees.  The committee shall meet for up to six months and its report shall be submitted jointly to the Cape Elizabeth School Board and the Cape Elizabeth Town Council.  The Town Council and School Board shall collaboratively review the report and proceed thereafter to independently consider the recommendations. 
 
Committee Staff 
The committee staff shall be a designee of the Town Manager (He has designated Matthew Sturgis) and a designee of the Superintendent of Schools. 

Committee Budget 
If resources are needed by the committee, the committee shall bring the need to the attention of the Town Manager. 
